                                        MASS INTENTIONS
                 (Saturday 27th March 2021 to Sunday 4th April 2021)
      MYNA   CHURCH    
SUN
11.30am.
Paddy Golden (A) and deceased family members, 




Carrowholly.




Brendan and Pat Flynn, Buckfield and sons Brendan and 




Gerard and deceased family members.
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Agnes Cox, Mayour and daughter Marie Bourke and 




deceased family members.

MON
9.30am.
Mass.
TUE
9.30am.
Mass for the People of the Parish.
WED
9.30am

Mass.

THU
8.00pm

Holy Thursday – Mass of the Lord’s Supper.
FRI
3.00pm.
Good Friday Cermonies.
SUN
11.30am.
Seamus Crawford, Sheeaune.
  FAHY CHURCH
SAT
7.00pm 
Mass.
SAT
7.00pm 
Easter Vigil Mass – Annie Keane (A), Cortoon and 




deceased family members.



*****
VIEW MASS ON WEBCAM IN MYNA AND FAHY CHURCHES:

Webcam is now set up in Fahy Church as well as in Myna Church so all Masses can be viewed on our webcam at churchtv.ieMayo and click onto Fahy Kilmeena.  You can also listen to Mass from Myna Church on the radio on FM106.3.  We can’t have Mass on Facebook along with the webcam as the wifi signal is not strong enough to support two devices.



*****
ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION

My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the Most Holy Sacrament. I love you above all things, and I desire to receive you into my soul. Since I cannot at this moment receive you sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my heart. I embrace you as if you were already there and unite myself wholly to you. Never permit me to be separated from you.


*****

TRÓCAIRE and LENT:
You may return the money you have saved for Trócaire by dropping the money into the Parochial House or by sending it directly to Trócaire  

KILMEENA – FAHY PARISH

  NEWSLETTER    
Sunday 28th March 2021
Passion (Palm) Sunday
We commemorate today the triumphant entry of Jesus into Jerusalem.  We acclaim Him as our King like the people of Jerusalem did so long ago. 
Fr. Jim Walsh, P.P.                                                                              (098-41270)

 

       PARISH NEWS:

HOLY WEEK:
Palm Sunday is the first day of Holy Week.  During this week we remember Christ’s last week on earth in which he suffered and died to save us.  We should try to be united with Him in his suffering and death so that we may be united with Him in his resurrection to new life.  We enter into the spirit of this week usually by being present at the ceremonies on the Holy Triduum of Holy Thursday, Good Friday and Holy Saturday.

Because of COVID 19 nobody can be present this year but you can follow the ceremonies on the internet at churchtv.ieMayo 

Good Friday is a day of fast and abstinence.
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******
VISITS TO THE SICK:

Fr. Jim’s monthly visits to the sick and housebound are suspended because of the pandemic but if anybody wishes him to visit or to receive Holy Communion or the Sacrament of the Sick it can be arranged.  Family members can also be appointed special Ministers of the Eucharist to bring Holy Communion to an elderly or sick member of family.



*****
WEEKLY ENVELOPES: 
A sincere thank you to all who are returning their Offertory Collection Envelopes and giving ongoing support to the parish. These are very difficult times and your generosity is deeply appreciated.  If you wish to set up a Direct Debit in the bank, the account details are as follows: (iban IE96AIBK93716916736001). Please include your name and/or envelope number.
EASTER COLLECTION:

The Priests’ Easter Collection is one of four collections during the year. The collection at Christmas, Easter, Summer and Autumn are the only collections used to support the priests. Thanks for your generous support. This year the collection has dropped considerably during Autumn and Christmas due no doubt to the Covid-19 Pandemic. I respectfully request your continued support to be as generous as you can. Please use the special envelope in the box of envelopes or any envelope marked “Priests Collection.” You can leave your offering in the Letter box at the Parochial House. Should you wish to pay on-line, the Priests’ Revenue account - (iban IE95AIBK93716917205014). Please remember to include your name and envelope number. 
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****

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER all those in hospital at this time of year, those waiting for test results, those waiting for operations and procedures. Remember all those in Nursing Homes or living alone in their own homes. Lord Jesus, friend of the sick, console those who are unwell, restore them to health and bless all who are with them and care for them, Amen.

CONFIRMATION AND HOLY COMMUNION:

In light of the Government’s recent announcement on The Path Ahead for Covid 19 the bishops of Tuam Province have issued a letter that ‘as of now they have decided to defer the sacrament of Confirmation for the 2021 class until the Autumn and they encourage parishes to do consider doing the same in relation to First Holy Communion’.  However, Archbishop Michael Neary is more optimistic that the restrictions will have eased sufficiently to allow public worship before the end of the school year and so these sacraments could be celebrated before the schools close for the summer.  Meanwhile preparation will continue for celebrating the Sacraments.  

******
   BAPTISM:

We welcome into God’s family and our parish community Eli Patrick Doody son of Gillian and Paul, Derryribbeen.

******
BIBLE ALIVE:  The April edition of Bible Alive is on sale in the church porch.  It costs €3.50.  Please put the money in the Offertory Collection Basket.

THE KILMEENA CEMETERY COMMITTEE would like to thank those who have donated much needed funds to assist in the upkeep of our Cemeteries. Due to COVID 19 we were unable to hold our annual church gate collection in 2020 or 2021. If you would like to donate or help out with the upkeep of the cemeteries please contact any of the following Committee Officer's; Ollie Mulchrone (Chairman) 087 2883710, Michael O Grady (Secretary) 087 2061835, Neill O Donnell (Treasurer) 087 2524457.



****
CARROWHOLLY GOOD FRIDAY LITTER PICK will take place for the month of April 2021.  You can pick a time that suits you.  Please contact Mary 086 3053776 for bags, pickers and gloves. 
KILMEENA CLEAN UP will take place on Saturday 10th April. Bags, Gloves and litter pickers will be provided from 10am – 11.30am at Kilmeena Community Centre. Please contact Tracy O’Donnell 087-9933847 or Mike Slattery 087-2384200 for more information.


*****

SUMMER TIME:

Summer Time begins this Saturday night. Don’t forget to put your clock forward one hour before going to bed on Saturday night
